
Address to the UNESCO Delegation at Palazzo Zorzi on 27.1.2020 

We perfectly understand your difficulty in grasping the realities of this extremely precious and              

iconic World Heritage Site. 

There’s one word that I think can sum up the current situation and outlook for Venice and the                  

lagoon: indifference. 

The management plan produced in 2012-13 is just a pile of separate, self-contained boxes              

produced by each institution - and there are so many - without reflecting a coherent vision or                 

long-term strategic plan. 

Each institution is quicker than the next at saying: ‘it’s not my problem.’ 

Reviewing the 43 guidelines in the management plan, we have found that at least 23 points -                 

more than half - remain totally or significantly unaddressed. We know it is not a binding                

document, but a mirror on reality. It reflects the indifference of the site manager and all the                 

other institutions. 

We are here now with five minutes to speak to the distinguished delegation. Please find out from                 

the site manager when it last consulted any of the associations and committees in the room. The                 

system urgently needs to change - there are fundamental governance issues obstructing            

representation of the various different communities within the Site. 

In the referendum of 1st December 2019, 83% of voters from Venice and the other islands opted                 

for self-governance, distinct from the mainland (where the majority of the current municipal             

population resides). Admittedly, a significant portion of the population didn’t vote, but it’s fair to               

say that whoever doesn’t express their opinion has no opinion (a serious problem for the future                

of democracy). There were also those who obliged the mayor, who had appealed to citizens to                

abstain from the democratic process.  

I know this is beyond UNESCO’s remit, but it is important background to our requests: 

 

1. Specifically involve civil society in updating the management plan 

2. Guarantee transparency and access to all data 

3. Make more space for local knowledge 

4. Ensure that the site manager is not a political figure but a technical objective body 

5. More rigorous participation by the Italian government, which is ultimately responsible for 

the site and remains aloof to the actual circumstances of Venice and the lagoon. 



Venice is tired of being the manifestation of all the world’s worst problems; the canary in the 

mine that provides morbid fascination as people watch what happens to us to see what might 

happen to them. 

WahV is an NGO involved in solutions-based activism with innovative projects in the areas of 

carbon sequestration, hydrogen propulsion for boats, community participation and urban 

regeneration.  

We know that Venice has the potential to be a living laboratory and a true source of inspiration 

and solutions to global issues. 
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